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Annual General Meeting 
Held on Wednesday 23 May 2012
At Altrincham Bridge Club
Present: 
Kevin Comrie (Chairman), Joan Hinchliffe (Treasurer), Michael Newman (Secretary), 
Michael Byrne, Bob Cooke, Irene Davies, Rhona Goldenfield, Barbara Lewis,
Richard Alcock, Lindsey Barnes, Bess Barry, Andrea Bell, Lance Bloohn, 
Brian Cheslett, Celia Comrie, Jean Dawson, Peter Dawson, Bernard Goldenfield, Paul Hackett, Steve Halstead, Ken Hassell, Alan Hinchliffe, Mohammed Jabbar, Peter Jones, Ian Kane, Joan Lewis, Eve Lighthill, Rodney Lighton, Ian Mabon, 
Steve Mattinson, Betty Montrose, Jenny Morris, Alan Nelson, Kath Nelson, 
Raymond Semp, Alec Smalley, Jeff Smith, Barbara Taylor, Sid Travers
1
Apologies for Absence: 
David Audley, Dhun Daji, Peter Foster, John Holland, Elena & Marcelo Rosenbaum, Neil Thomas, Jim Morris, Susan Triggs, Paul West, Graham Winn, Clive Worthington
2
Minutes of last Meeting held 26 May 2011 and Matters Arising:

Accepted as a true record – but with one alteration namely that under Section 3.5 the number of players registered under P2P was 1464 not 1564.
3
Report of Officers: 

3.1 
Chairman (Kevin Comrie): 

KC offered congratulations on the following achievements of Manchester players:- 
The 2011 Gerard Faulkner Seniors Knockout had been won by a team with three of its four members from MCBA – John Hassett, Jeff Morris & John Holland together with Clive Owen from the North East.

Michael Byrne had been a member of the team which won the prestigious Four Stars A Final of the Brighton Teams.

John Hassett’s team (Jeff Morris, John Holland and Bill Hirst) reached the Quarter Finals of the 2011 Gold Cup before losing to Alexander Allfrey’s team which included Andrew Robson and Tony Forrester in Peebles in December.

Manchester C (Michael Byrne, Michael Newman, Rhona & Bernard Goldenfield) reached the Final of the 2011 NICKO before losing to Coventry & North Warwickshire A.

Many congratulations to Michael Byrne and Mike Bell who won the major invitational tournament of the year, The Lederer, at the Young Chelsea Bridge Club on the weekend of 19-20th November.  They played every board, with team-mates Espen Erichsen/Norman Selway on the Saturday and Martin Jones/Neil Rosen on the Sunday.  This is their first victory, and Mike Bell's debut in the event, Michael Byrne having played in 2001 and 2002 as part of an England junior team. 
John Holland had played in the team which finished third in the Premier League and in January had won the European Seniors trials in partnership with Gunnar Hallberg qualifying to represent England in the European Seniors event in June.  The following week John completed a treble of memorable wins when he was a member of the winning team in the Swiss Teams Congress in Hinckley.

Well done to Eddie Thornton-Chan and Ben Beever who had won the Ben Franks on Sunday 4 December.  The other qualifiers for the Corwen Trophy were Michael Byrne & Michael Newman, John Hassett & Jeff Morris and Raymond Semp & Ken Hassell.

Well done to the Manchester Tollemache team (Michael Byrne & Michael Newman, Gary Hyett & Rodney Lighton, John Hassett & Jeff Morris, Bill Hirst & Bernard Goldenfield) who in November won their nine team qualifying group.  In the final in February a team weakened by injury and holidays had then done respectably to finish fourth behind Middlesex, the North East and Cambs & Hunts.  On each occasion Michael Byrne & Michael Newman were the best Manchester pair in the Butler rankings.

Congratulations to Michael Newman and Michael Byrne who won the Manchester Green Point Pairs event on Saturday 10th March after playing all but one of the top eight pairs.

Congratulations to Sinead Bird & Sarah O’Connor who had become the first female pair to be selected for the Under 25 team.  They had played in the White House Tournament in Amsterdam where England had finished 5th out of 24 teams.

Well done to John Holland who was a member of Liggins team which won the Spring Foursomes.  After the regulation 32 boards in the final they were trailing to Allfrey but as the only undefeated team prior to the final they were entitled to an extra eight boards which saw them overturning a significant deficit to win by 14 IMPS.

In the 2012 Crockfords, John Hassett’s team (Jeff Morris, John Holland and Michael Byrne) reached the final where they finished 4th in a very strong field.

3.2
Secretary (Michael Newman):

Unfortunately at the end of the financial year Ashfield Bridge Club terminated their affiliation to the EBU.  This reduces the number of affiliated clubs to nine.  The financial impact of Ashfield’s decision is around £65 per annum to MCBA which is approximately 2 ¼ % of the P2P revenue received by MCBA in 2011 – 2012.  

On a more positive note MJN reported that Prestbury Bridge Club now have a Secretary who is on e-mail (Lesley Taylor) which means that for the first time there is an e-mail contact for all nine affiliated clubs.  However it was frustrating for MJN to discover a few weeks ago (after some detective work) that the Marple contact – Joyce Jones – has not been the Secretary of Marple for about two years and neither Joyce nor anyone else associated with Marple Bridge Club had the courtesy to inform him of this.
3.3
Treasurer (Joan Hinchliffe):

JH circulated to all present a comprehensive Balance Sheet as at 31 March 2012 together with an Income & Expenditure Sheet for the year ended 31 March 2012.


There was a surplus of Income over Expenditure of £2,243. (2010 - 2011 £842 deficit).  The reserves to be carried forward were £17,186 (2010 – 2011 £14,943).  While the previous years figures had been skewed by the purchase of new Bridgemate machines the other main contributing factors towards the improved bottom line were a profit on the congress and a higher number of entries for the Merville Goldstone Trophy.

KC thanked Denis Robson for auditing the accounts and expressed appreciation to JH in presenting the accounts in so clear a format.
3.4
League Secretary (Tean Porteus)


93 teams had started the League season and only one (Manchester J) had withdrawn.

The following recommendations were made:-

· League monies should in future years be paid directly to the Treasurer.  Existing teams would be given a deadline by which to pay but there would be more leeway for new teams to pay.  

· Investigate whether it is possible to have the team/results database held centrally so it can be updated by persons in addition to the League Secretary

· The role was very large for one person and could perhaps be split up:-

1
The Higson Cup and Plate can quite easily be separated from the League and would take some of the burden away from the main role.

2
It would be better if disputes were resolved by a more expert panel rather than the League Secretary.

3
Dealing with new teams/promotions and keeping the contact details/team members up to date.  Ensuring that all players are members of appropriate clubs or to pay the extra £6 affiliation fee if not.  Possibly best done by the Membership Secretary.

3.5
Membership Secretary (Bob Cooke)


BC confirmed that the number of players registered under P2P in MCBA currently stood at 1467.  This was more than sufficient to ensure that the number of EBU shareholders to which Manchester was entitled remained at its current level of 3.  (Under P2P 1201 members were necessary in order to be eligible to have 3 EBU shareholders.)

3.6
Tournament Secretary (Irene Davies)

Merville Goldstone Trophy – 14 teams had entered the competition which was largely due to ID marketing the event extensively.  Some teams expressed disquiet over 32 board matches in the first round.  It was agreed that except when both captains wished to play 32 boards in Round I that matches in this round would be limited to 24 boards. The entrance fee for 2012 – 2013 will be £20 for all teams.  Furthermore the final will be held at a Bridge Club and advertised so that spectators can attend.

The Intermediate Pairs had been held on Sunday 6 November.  32 pairs had competed.  The North South winners were Graham Winn & Susan Triggs while the East West winners were Michael Coop & Nicholas Greer.  A profit of approximately £70 was made.  The entry was a big increase on the 19 pairs from the 2010 event.  In view of the success of the event MCBA would revert to having two intermediate pairs events next year, one in November and one in June.

The Ben Franks had been held on Sunday 4 December.  27 pairs had competed which was the highest entry since 2004.  Profit was very low as over £200 was distributed in prizes and Mike Amos the TD had travelled from Wales which added to costs.  There had been a problem with the room for this event as it was not ready to be used for Bridge until just before the event started.  The Grace Church use Manchester Bridge Club on a Sunday morning and they are slow to leave and they have the room laid out lecture style so the transformation is time consuming and has to be accomplished by volunteers.  MBC are to be asked to have a plan in place for 2012.  


The Gazette Cup had been held on Sunday 29 January.  The event had been won by Manchester A (Kath & Alan Nelson, Michael Byrne & Michael Newman, Gary Hyett & Rodney Lighton, Jeff Morris & John Hassett).  However the turnout of only six teams was very disappointing (Manchester – A, B & C team, Cheadle Hulme – A & B team, Altrincham).  Bramhall had originally planned to enter a team but this had not materialised.  Prestbury and Trafford had also failed to find a team while Altrincham had originally intended to send two or three teams.  The low turnout together with paying for two Tournament Directors meant that the event made a loss of £140.  The 2013 event would be put back by one week to 3 February to allow one more week to build entries after the Manchester Congress.
The Cantor Cup for novices had been held on Sunday 26 February.  29 pairs had competed and the event had been won by Margaret Elliot and Mavis White.  This was the highest number of entrants since 2008.  Members of the Cantor family attended to present prizes.  Irene thanked Paul West for his work at Larkhill in drumming up support.  

The Higson Cup and Plate Finals had been held on Sunday 29 April.  The Higson Cup had been won by Isolated Menaces (John Holland & Bill Hirst, Rhona & Bernard Goldenfield) and the Higson Plate had been won by The Four J’s (Jenny & Jim Morris, Joyce & Bill White).

ID also listed the provisional calendar for 2012 – 2013 :
	Green Point Teams
	Sunday 22nd July 2012

	Autumn Intermediate Pairs
	Sunday 4th November 2012

	Ben Franks Pairs
	Sunday 2nd December 2012

	Manchester Congress
	5th and 6th January 2013

	Gazette Trophy
	Sunday 3rd February 2013

	Cantor Cup
	Sunday 24th February 2013

	Green Point Pairs
	Saturday 9th March 2013

	Higson Cup & Plate Finals
	Sunday 28th April 2013



ID wished to thank the members of the Tournament Committee – Michael Byrne, Kevin Comrie, Bob Cooke, Rhona Goldenfield, Barbara Lewis, Eve Lighthill,  Jeff Smith, Susan Triggs & Paul West,  – who had been very supportive in her first year as Tournament Secretary.
3.7
Congress Secretary (Kevin Comrie)

Kevin thanked the members of the Tournament Committee who had helped in the organisation of the 2012 Congress and thanked all sponsors for advertising in the Congress brochure.
3.8
Match Secretary (Michael Byrne)


Corwen Trophy


The highest placed MCBA pair were Sue Richmond and Steve Raine who came 15th out of 106 pairs in the final of the Corwen held over the weekend of 4th – 5th June 2011.  John Hassett and Jeff Morris were 28th.


Pachabo


In 2011 the Pachabo was held over the weekend of 11 – 12 June.  Manchester were represented by John Hassett, Bill Hirst, Jeff Morris & Stuart Shalom and finished a respectable equal 5th place out of 32 teams.

National County League Finals

On Sunday 10 July 2011 the National Finals for the 2010 winners of the inter-county teams of eight leagues were held at West Midlands Bridge Club in Solihull.  The A team finally won this event at the fifth attempt (having appeared in every final since the inception of the event in 2007) finishing 8VPs ahead of Surrey.  Congratulations to Rhona & Bernard Goldenfield, Alan & Kath Nelson, Michael Newman & Alec Smalley and David Debbage & John Hassett.

Presidents’ Cup


The 2011 Presidents’ Cup was held on 16 - 17 July at Sheffield Bridge Club.  Manchester had won the event in 2009 & 2010 but finished a very poor 5th out of 10 teams. The team was Gary Hyett & Raymond Semp, Peter Jones & David Audley (both days), Mark Halliwell & Mike Ardron, Leslie Klein & David Barton (Saturday) and Alec Smalley & Tom Slater, Kath & Alan Nelson (Sunday).

Northern League

Manchester failed to win the A Division of the Northern League for the first time in the six year history of the event.

In the B Division Manchester finished 31 VPs behind Yorkshire.

In the C Division Manchester won by the enormous margin of 69 VPs from Lancashire and Yorkshire NW.  Well done to Kevin & Celia Comrie, Steven Ward & Chris Hine, Lance Bloohn & Roger Hopton, and Irene Davies & Haidee Tattersall who all played in the final round at Bradford.

Brighton Summer Meeting


Michael Byrne was a member of the team which won the Four Stars A Final of the Brighton Teams held over the weekend of 19 – 21 August 2011.

Derbyshire match  
Congratulations to the Manchester team of Dave Matthews (Captain) & Ann Thornton, John Fitzgerald & Gillian McMullan, Graham Winn & Susan Triggs, Michael Wymer & George Leigh, Ron & Jeanne Bayley, Lance Bloohn & Karen Sandler who won the annual Derbyshire vs Manchester match held on Sunday 18th September 2011 at Manchester Bridge Club enabling Manchester to retain the trophy that they won last year.


Tollemache


Well done to the Manchester Tollemache team (Michael Byrne & Michael Newman, Gary Hyett & Rodney Lighton, John Hassett & Jeff Morris, Bill Hirst & Bernard Goldenfield) who won their nine team qualifying group held over the weekend of 26 - 27 November 2011.  In the final in February a team weakened by injury and holidays had then done respectably to finish fourth behind Middlesex, the North East and Cambs & Hunts.  On each occasion Michael Byrne & Michael Newman were the best Manchester pair in the Butler rankings.


National Swiss Teams Congress


John Holland had been a member of the team which won this event over the weekend of 21 – 22 January 2012.


Portland Pairs


Richard Acaster and Christine Benson had finished 14th out of almost 400 pairs in the National Mixed Pairs Championship on Sunday 25 March.


Merville Goldstone Trophy

In the final of the Merville Goldstone Trophy Michael Byrne’s team (Michael Newman, Rodney Lighton, Alan Mould & John Holland (plus Gary Hyett in an earlier round), had defeated Barbara Lewis’ team (Sam Herman, Alec Smalley & Tom Slater).

Garden Cities Trophy

Manchester Bridge Club had finished only 3rd out six teams in the Garden Cities Regional Final held in Bradford on Saturday 19th May and thus failed to qualify for the National Final.

3.9
Green Point Secretary (Rhona Goldenfield)
RG reported that in the one day Swiss Teams on Sunday 24 July 2011 there had been a capacity attendance of 25 teams.  The event had been won by a team from Lancashire and a profit of £430 had been made. The Green Point Pairs on Saturday 10 March 2012 had made a profit of £417.  Unfortunately there had been a last minute withdrawal which meant that RG and Bernard also had to withdraw to avoid having a half table.  On some previous occasions there was a reserve pair living locally available but it had not been possible this year to recruit a reserve.  The Swiss Pairs had been won by Michael Newman and Michael Byrne.

3.10
Chairman of Selectors (Barbara Lewis)

The committee (Barbara Lewis, Peter Jones, Rodney Lighton, Michael Newman and Alec Smalley) met 4 times to select teams for:

Northern League: A B and C teams: 9 July, 10 September, 22 October 
All counties super final: 10 July
Presidents Cup: 16 & 17 July
Derbyshire match:  18 September
Tollemache Qualifier: 26 & 27 November
Tollemache Final: 11 & 12 February
Sheffield Bridge Club event: 24 September
Our objectives, in line with MCBA policy, were:

To pick the strongest teams possible for each match, but also to give as many people as possible the opportunity to play for the County.

We had a spreadsheet of players in A, B and C pools: people who support the County (events, congress, league etc) and wanted to play in these events: a total of 110 people.

We made 96 player selections + about 75 reserve player selections

5 points to draw to attention of the meeting:

· Problems with availability of selected players: many either not wanting to play or not being available, following selection, together with a couple of very late cancellations.
· Michael Byrne did a tremendous job in getting the teams out, and gathering reports from the captains after the matches.

· A couple of B pool players did not get a match that they might have done, as we wanted to field the strongest possible team for the 4th Northern League match in October.

· We decided that it would be ideal to check availability of players prior to selection: not practical to do for 110+, but should be possible to implement for the A pool players in the coming year.

· We suggest a note on the Website now to invite any further players who are interested in being selected to notify the selectors.
It was suggested at the meeting that in addition to this we could publicise the dates of the matches and ask people to notify us if they know they are not available.
The Northern League matches this year are 4 & 25 August, 22 September and 13 October.  There are likely to be problems in August.

3.11
Publicity Officer (Jeff Morris)


MJN read out a report prepared by JKM.

Following Michelle Brunner’s death on 24 June 2011 there were a number of obituaries in the national press and in the Bridge press including Australia where Michelle played regularly in the Gold Coast Congress.  

Jeff has continued to submit regular summaries for the County News in English Bridge.  

3.12
EBU Shareholders (Michael Newman, Sid Travers, Kevin Comrie)
The AGM of the EBU held in London on Wednesday 5th October 2011 had been attended by Sid Travers and the EBU Shareholders meeting held on  Wednesday 18th April 2012 had been attended by Michael Newman and Rodney Lighton.

SDT reported the following:-

The rate of P2P for 2012 – 2013 had been raised by 2 pence to 33 pence.

Advertising revenue in English Bridge was significantly down from previous years.  For October 32,500 magazines had been printed.

Bridge Great Britain had broken up with one result being that the final rounds of the Gold Cup would no longer be held in Peebles in future years.

The EBU’s major priority in the coming year would be to try and succeed in gaining recognition as a Charity following Hitchin Bridge Club’s successful application.

At the April meeting it was announced that the EBU had abandoned their plans to move to alternative premises and that they would almost certainly be staying in Aylesbury for the foreseeable future.

3.13
Schools, Youth & Teachers Liaison (Jeff Morris)
MJN read out a report prepared by JKM. 

There have been fewer activities in Youth Bridge in the last year.  The EBU cancelled the Arnott Davidson Trophy which was the National team of eight competition for young players and there was no friendly match against Blue Coats, Liverpool and Grange School as in previous years. There were no half term minibridge sessions or Saturday clubs this year. 

The teacher who has taken responsibility for Bridge at Manchester Grammar is Rachel Starkey.  She has encouraged players from both the Junior and Senior Schools to attend the after school Bridge Club on a Wednesday afternoon from 4:00 to 5:00.  Rachel organised and drove a minibus to take a group of eight players to the Young Bridge Challenge held in Loughborough and one of the teams won a prize in the Swiss Teams. 

David Adelman gave a presentation to teachers at St Bedes School on MiniBridge emphasising the educational benefits of this activity. As a consequence of this presentation St Bedes are now doing an after school club for their juniors on a Monday evening and a teacher at  Manchester Grammar has also started MiniBridge with his Junior school pupils.

No pupils played in the Under 19 Pairs Championship this year but Sinead Bird and Sarah O’Connor won the England Under 25 Pairs Championship at Easter.  They also were part of the Open team that represented England in the International Junior Bridge Tournament at the White House in Amsterdam where they did exceptionally well. Sinead and Sarah and Lavinia Constantin also played for the England Girl's team in the Channel Trophy from 16th-18th December in the Netherlands. They finished a commendable second to the Netherlands.

Rob Myers represented England in the Junior Camrose in Dublin.
The Manchester University Bridge Club has been very successful this year.  At Fresher’s Week they signed up over 250 members which gave the Bridge Society full recognition.  Mike Coop is the Chairman and has provided players for two teams in the Manchester league.  The University lost in the quarter final of the Portland Bowl.  Laura Bonney playing for Oxford lost in the final of this event. As a result of the efforts of Mike Coop the University Bridge Society has persuaded the Students Union to recognise Bridge as a mind sport. This has funding implications.

4
MCBA Constitution 2012
The status quo at last year’s AGM was that there were three areas where MCBA were in conflict with the EBU in terms of how the MCBA Constitution was drafted.

Following a problem which had arisen in a league match played privately in February 2012 MCBA had reluctantly come to the conclusion that it should fall into line with the EBU with regard to Conduct & Disciplinary Procedures; in particular to have a Conduct Committee and an entirely separate Disciplinary Committee with no members allowed to serve on both committees.  This was to ensure that there be a clear separation between review and sanction of any misdemeanour.
MJN had therefore amended the wording of our latest draft Constitution previously submitted to Martin Pool on 6 January 2011 to take account of the change in Conduct & Disciplinary Procedures and SDT had checked the amendments.

Secondly it was agreed to change the wording in Section 6.2 regarding the Notification of AGM to members as follows:-

“The venue, date and time of the AGM shall be published on the MCBA website at least 6 weeks beforehand and also notified by e-mail to the Secretaries of all affiliated clubs.  It is then the responsibility of each club Secretary to make the members of that club aware of the location and timing of the AGM whether by distributing notice of the AGM at club duplicates or by e-mail circulation to those members who attend the club duplicates somewhat infrequently.”
This meant that the only area in which MCBA was now in conflict with the EBU was that the Manchester County Bridge Association was very strongly opposed to changing the wording in Sections 2.1 and 2.2 from Bridge to Duplicate Bridge. 
The revised constitution had been circulated to all officers prior to the AGM and MJN was instructed to submit the revised version to Martin Pool for submission to the EBU Board of Directors and the AGM gave its authority for the Constitution Sub-Committee (KC, SDT and MJN) to continue its dialogue with the EBU.

5
Player of the Year

The Player of the Year for 2012 had been won by Michael Byrne with last year’s winner Michael Newman in second place.  Eve Lighthill presented Michael with the award.


In the Intermediate category the award went jointly to Christopher Hine and Stephen Ward.

6
Election of President

Kevin Comrie proposed that Eve Lighthill be re-elected as President.  The motion was seconded by Raymond Semp and passed on a show of hands.
7
Election of Executive
7.1
Chairman

Kevin Comrie

Kevin indicated that this would be his last year in the post and he would retire after the AGM in 2013.
7.2
Vice-Chairman

Bob Cooke
7.3
Secretary

Michael Newman

7.4
Treasurer

Joan Hinchliffe
7.5
Membership Secretary

Bob Cooke

7.6
Tournament Secretary

Irene Davies
7.7
Congress Secretary

Kevin Comrie was retiring as Congress Secretary having been in the post since the Congress started in 2000.  Irene Davies was nominated to succeed Kevin and there being no other nominations Irene was duly elected.
7.8
Match Secretary

Michael Byrne

7.9
League Secretary

Tean Porteus had resigned.  Kath Nelson was nominated to succeed Tean and there being no other nominations Kath was duly elected.
7.10
Green Point Secretary

Rhona Goldenfield

7.11
EBU Club Representative

Clive Worthington
8
Election of Other Officers
8.1
Publicity Officer

Jeff Morris

8.2
Schools, Youth & Teachers Liaison Officer


Jeff Morris

8.3
Auditor

Denis Robson
8.4
Selection Committee

Alec Smalley did not wish to put himself up for re-election. 
The other four selectors – Barbara Lewis, Peter Jones, Rodney Lighton and Michael Newman were happy to stand again.  In addition Raymond Semp nominated Ian Kane to serve as a selector while Alec Smalley nominated Dhun Daji to serve. 

There were thus six nominations for five posts.  An election by secret ballot then took place managed by Bob Cooke and Joan Lewis.  Following the ballot the following were declared as the five selectors for 2012 – 2013:-
Barbara Lewis
Michael Newman

Rodney Lighton
Peter Jones

Ian Kane
8.5
Conduct Committee

Following the approval of a revised MCBA Constitution earlier in the proceedings it was necessary to elect a five member Conduct Committee and a five member Disciplinary Committee with no member being able to serve on both committees.  A total of ten nominations were made which the Secretary subsequently divided up into two groups respecting the preference of one of the nominees only wishing to serve on the Conduct Committee with another only wishing to serve on the Disciplinary Committee.


The Conduct Committee would be:-


Lindsey Barnes


Ian Kane


Eve Lighthill


Alec Smalley


Sid Travers

8.6
Disciplinary Committee

The Disciplinary Committee would be:-


Peter Dawson


Rod Franks


John Holland


Rodney Lighton


Kath Nelson

8.7
EBU Shareholders


The existing three Shareholders were happy to be nominated again and there were no new nominations so:-

Michael Newman


Sid Travers


Rodney Lighton

were duly elected to serve as EBU Shareholders for the coming year.
8.8
Tournament Committee


Eve Lighthill was standing down from the Tournament Committee.  Joan Lewis was nominated to succeed Eve and duly elected.  Thus the new Tournament Committee would be:-

Irene Davies

Michael Byrne


Celia Comrie


Kevin Comrie


Bob Cooke


Rhona Goldenfield


Barbara Lewis


Joan Lewis

Jeff Smith


Susan Triggs


Paul West

8.9
Handbook Editor


As Irene Davies had now taken over the role of Congress Secretary in addition to Tournament Secretary she had decided not to continue as Handbook Editor.   This role would be taken over by Graham Winn.
9
Restriction on number of players in a League/Cup team

Proposal by Kath Nelson to restrict league/cup teams to a maximum of SIX players per season from the current permitted maximum of EIGHT.

Historically there had been no limit on the number of players which could be registered for a league team during the season.  However at an Executive Committee Meeting held on Tuesday 1 May 2012 attention had been drawn to the fact that one team (Tribal Quest) had used a total of TWELVE players by the end of the season.  This had been done as a means of trying to avoid relegation an objective in which they succeeded.  It was therefore felt necessary to bring in a formal maximum of eight players as this was clearly not in the spirit in which the league should be played.

Despite the introduction of the eight player limit Kath Nelson wished to debate a further reduction to a maximum of six players per team.  A lengthy debate ensued and a vote was taken at the end of the debate.  By 18 votes to 12 it was agreed to stick to the current maximum of EIGHT players in any one season.  However it was further agreed that:-
I
Except in an emergency the eight players had to be nominated by Christmas at the latest (in order to avoid a repeat of the Tribal Quest scenario of adding players as a route to avoiding relegation)
II
An exception would be made for University teams who would not be subject to the eight player limit.
10
MCBA Website

Rodney Lighton reported that following a request from the new league secretary, Kath Nelson, who wished league captains to be able to enter their own league results, that he was considering migrating the MCBA website to BridgeWebs.  A secondary reason for doing this was that he was running out of space on the btinternet server and within a two year timeframe Rodney would have to change the website to a different server with a larger capacity.

Rodney had been in contact with Gwynne Hughes who runs BridgeWebs who had indicated the annual cost would be similar to that which MCBA pay him (£100) towards the btinternet account.


There was also the possibility of having a separate website for the league.  Rodney reported that Lancashire runs a separate league website.

Several of those present commented on how efficiently RL runs the current website and that MCBA should be wary of changing to something which does not run as smoothly.


Rodney was requested to fully investigate the alternative solutions and report back in the next 12 months with his findings.

Note:- since the AGM took place the EBU has developed its own software for leagues.  Kath Nelson is exploring this possibility and it seems unlikely that we will need to use BridgeWebs.
11
Any Other Business

Raymond Semp raised the question of whether MCBA could 100% fund the cost of players chosen to represent the county in the Tollemache.  Alan Nelson replied that as far as he was aware only Surrey (the largest county in terms of P2P sessions) were currently fully funding their Tollemache players.  However there might be a case for increasing the current £25 allowance for each player.  This  could be debated at the October Council meeting.
12
Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 23 May 2013 at Cheadle Hulme Bridge Club.

The meeting closed at 10:50 pm with a vote of thanks from the body of the hall to the MCBA Committee.
